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of humankind. We share the view of the Commission that this concern can only be adequately 
addressed through cooperation of the international community as a whole. 

The Netherlands supports the recommendation of the Commission to consider the adoption, by the 
General Assembly, of a resolution of the draft guidelines and to ensure their widest possible 
dissemination. The Netherlands recommends therefore to include the topic on the agenda of the Sixth 
Committee of next year.  

Lastly, I must draw your attention to the reference in the ILC’s report to the comments and 
observations received from Governments and international organizations (A/CN.4/735). The 
comments of the Netherlands, transmitted through a diplomatic note of 9th December 2019, are not 
correctly referred to in the report. Through our diplomatic note, we invited the Secretary-General to 
take note of an advice of the (independent) Dutch Advisory Committee on Issues of Public 
International Law and understand that it has been brought to the attention of the ILC. The advice is 
now cited in the document on Comments and observations from Governments and international 
organizations. However, the reference fails to make clear that it concerns an advice of the Dutch 
Advisory Committee on Issues of Public International Law to the Government of the Netherlands. It 
does not, as such, reflect the position of the Government of the Netherlands. 

Chapter V – Provisional Application of Treaties 

Chair,  

Nine years ago, at its sixty-fourth session (2012) the Commission commenced its work on the topic 
of “Provisional application of treaties”. This year the Commission concluded its work on this topic 
and adopted the Guide to Provisional Application of Treaties, consisting of draft guidelines and a 
draft annex, and the commentaries thereto. We extend our sincere appreciation to the Special 
Rapporteur for his efforts. 

My Government expects that the Guide to Provisional Application of Treaties, including the 
commentaries, will be a useful tool for states and international organizations. It will contribute to 
the development and understanding of relevant practice in accordance with Article 25 of the Vienna 
Convention on the Law of Treaties. 

We note and appreciate that our comments on this topic as submitted throughout the years have 
been taken into account. We would like to point in particular to our comment not to blur conceptual 
distinction between the rules applicable to treaties that have entered into force and those that are 
applied on a provisional basis, the need to uphold the flexible nature of the instrument and, finally, 
recognition of the potential consequences of termination of provisional application. 

Chapter X - O
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therefore support priority to be given to this topic and would welcome a further study by the ILC 
into this topic.  

Thank you 


